Yonkers Juvenile Crime Enforcement Coalition

Meeting Minutes

March 17, 2009

Meeting Facilitator(s): Karl Bertrand and Roberta West

Present: 

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	L. Katz, Andrus
	J. Sage, Probation

	K. Blumenthal, Student Advocacy
	C. Latteri, DCMH
	E. Scott, DCMH

	C. Bobe, SAS
	A. Mantsios, USAO
	Y. Spiegel, PD&D

	J. Curcio, Lexington Center
	K. Mines, Westhab Weed & Seed
	J. Thompson, YMCA

	M. Gerkins, Big Brothers/ Big Sisters, FSW
	T. Mitchell, Big Brothers/ Big Sisters, FSW
	L. Vargas, Andrus

	L. Heyward, YCAP
	R. Nightingale, Westhab
	P.O. R. West, Planning Unit YPD

	W. Humphrey, Asst. County Attorney
	J. Parsinnen, Westhab
	S. Zaluski, YPS


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Announcements:

a. The number of chronic truants is down 30% from last year in Yonkers. YTRSG working with school district to get all principals to comply with the superintendent’s truancy reporting requirements (currently, several are not complying).

b. DCJS approved the CoY/Andrus/Student Advocacy JABG grant application for a scaled-down version of our long-awaited Truancy Early Intervention Program (awaiting final award amount - requested $74,199)

c. Yonkers submitted a Gang Prevention Coordination Assistance Program application to USDOJ to fund YJCEC/Truancy Prevention/DFC/W&S organizing for two years- however there will only be 12 awards nation-wide

d. Drug-Free Communities grant being submitted to USDOJ on Thursday, March 19th

III. Review of minutes from 2/17/09

Email any necessary changes.

IV. Update on DFC planning process

Application due Friday. Kenyatta will be collecting MOUs from 12 sector representatives. DFC committee has developed 12-month action plan for first year of project. 2 goals: 

1) Establish and strengthen collaboration among communities, private non-profit agencies, and Federal, State, and local governments to support the efforts of community coalitions to prevent and reduce substance abuse among youth aged 18 and younger. 

2) Reduce substance abuse among youth, and over time, among adults by addressing the factors in a community which increase the risk of substance abuse and promoting the factors which minimize the risk of substance abuse.

V. YJCEC Budget modifications

a. Year 1 Budget mod submitted

b. Year 2 budget mod is in process. Roberta West needs Year 2 MOUs from PD&D, FSW, and Andrus.

All Year 1 vouchers must be turned in to Roberta no later than the first week of April.

VI. Implementation of Year 1 DCJS grant

a. BBBS: 19 continuing matches (2 were closed- 1 mentor moved to Texas, 1 mentor went to grad school). These 2 clients are being re-matched. [This is in addition to 57 matches from the Department of Education grant].
Could fill matches with females, but trying to get more male mentors because there are boys on the wait-list. The focus of this grant is preventing crime, and males do most crimes. Goal is 25 more male mentors.

b. SFP: Families second cycle of session began yesterday, Monday 3/16. It still may be possible to join this cycle. 

Concern among provider agencies that DSS needs to step in to assure consistent attendance at SFP, and to provide more referrals, especially for the Spanish-speaking sessions. Many cycles take longer than 7 sessions due to the necessity of repeating material when families miss sessions.

c. Suspension Intervention Assessment program:

66 families referred by schools.

29 not reached despite 3 phone call attempts and letters from Andrus and school system

12 did not have viable phone number

17 not reached at all (no response)

37 families reached


16 declined offer


2 deemed inappropriate for program


3 pending


16 agreed to schedule appointment



5 no shows, rescheduled



4 pending



7 screened

Many of the 66 cases were old, resolved problems/incidents. We are getting involved months too late. In future, will get new list of families of children with multiple suspensions from interested school administrations. It is very important to work with principals who are interested and supportive. We will work with students these concerned principals are worried about and want help with. Further, concentrating on children with multiple suspensions means we can intervene before another crisis, not long after a single suspension.

Next meeting: April 21, 2009


